November 2010 

WATER:  Groundwater users are waiting for the SRBA to rule on their appeal of what constitutes material injury in the A&B water delivery call.  The current ruling up-ends the way water has historically been administered in Idaho.  Historically the burden of proving material injury was on the senior.  If allowed to stand the most recent ruling shifts that burden to the junior who would have to provide clear and convincing evidence that his water use does not injure a senior right.  The appeal also challenges the recent ruling that material injury is presumed to occur if the senior water user does not receive the full allotment under his water right.  In the past that amount was determined to be a minimum, not a maximum, and material injury occurred only when the senior did not have water sufficient to meet the water right’s beneficial use.    

Comprehensive Aquifer Management Planning (CAMP):  Eastern Snake Plain Implementation Committee are considering three funding proposals:  1) Joint powers agreements with governmental entities to fund projects.  2) Create an ESPA-wide water conservancy taxing district.  3) Create regional funding authorities to bond for special projects.  
Rathdrum Prairie CAMP will present its draft recommendations to the public on November 18th.  An open house is scheduled at the Coeur d’Alene Library from 5-7 p.m., followed by a public meeting with presentations from 7-9 p.m.  Comments may also be posted on the IDWR website.    

Treasure Valley CAMP may not finalize its work by the proposed March deadline, but the committee is beginning to draft some preliminary recommendations.  Some technical information is still being developed that may somewhat alter those recommendations.  


Idaho Department of Environmental Quality will review negotiated rules for Anti-degradation and Water Reuse at its November 10th meeting in Boise.  If adopted, the rules will be presented to the 2011 Legislature.  

Idaho Water Users will host its annual Water Law and Resource Issues Seminar in Boise November 18 and 19 at the DoubleTree-Riverside.  The legislative committee will also meet November 17th at 4 p.m. 
ENERGY:  IIPA is currently negotiating with Idaho Power Company and Rocky Mountain Power to determine the parameters of the 2011 irrigation load control programs.   

Rocky Mountain Power’s proposed rate increase is scheduled for technical hearings before the Idaho Public Utilities Commission beginning November 30th in Boise.  Public hearings may also be held in eastern Idaho in mid- to late November.   

